FINAL
Statewide Storage Task Force (SSTF)
Minutes

Monday, May 9, 2011
10:00 am – 11:30 am

Conference Call

I
Attending-Jean Phillips (FCLA), Frank Allen (UCF), Amanda Ziegler (UWF), Dan Schoonover (FSU), Lela Johnson (UF), Cathy Martyniak (UF), Judy Russell (UF), John Martin (UF-HSCL), Pricilla Henry (FAMU), Cheryl McCoy (USF), Rita Cauce (FIU), Dan Schoonover (FSU), Faye Jones (FSU-Law),

Not Attending-Jennifer Kuntz (FCLA), Rita Cauce (FIU), John Renaud (Miami), Pat Profeta (FCS), Becky Donlan (FGCA), Jonathan Miller (Rollins College), Robb Waltner (UNF), Maris Hayashi (FAU)
II
April minutes were taken by Robb and are approved, no questions noted.

III
Updates

· High density faculty

· 67,295 Items trayed since February 2010 in preparation for move to high density facility
· Three full time temporary staff were hired to work on a JSTOR inventory project with year end funds. 
· Print inventory project

· The CPC is recommending that CSUL not build a comprehensive print archive of JSTOR journals in Florida. 
· More update after CSUL June meeting.

· Interim facility

· There is a need right now for space to house statewide collections. With the delay in construction of the high density facility, UF is reviewing the need for interim space in Gainesville. Sites are being visited and costs are being estimated. 
IV
Review of Cataloging guidelines document

The document was reviewed last month (April) and received a lot of feedback from the group & it was thought it was reasonable.  Jonathan asked that a non-Aleph cataloger review it to add a broader perspective.  The group was also asked to have it reviewed by their own Catalgoers.  Rita said that her cataloging department thought it was great the way it was and they were very happy with it & had nothing to add.  Cheryl said that she hasn’t heard anything back from her cataloging department but will get with them.  No one else said anything.  Cathy asked what does everyone think the next step is?  Cathy suggested it being sent to TSPC for review if everyone feels that their own catalogers have had ample time to review and two people agreed.  Judy said she thinks that it is ready as well & we’ll wait to get some feedback from them.

V
Communication Round Robin

How does each member communicate with staff and faculty locally after the SSTF call is done to inform them about Statewide Storage issues?

Rita, department heads meeting where she updates the group & the department heads take it back to their individual departments.  If it’s something that has an immediate need, she updates or ask questions via email.

Cheryl, she is the gov doc person, collection person and CPC rep-they meet weekly with the director of their department and talk about anything that is of importance.  If something else comes up, like the CRL she sends an email to the director that he then forwards to the deans & the conversation starts.

Priscilla-they have a monthly meeting that they discuss information that each person has to share.


Dan-Roy Ziegler and he talk a lot about the issues and he also gives information at their monthly meetings.

John-communication is with Cecilia Botero (the dean of HSCL) which she then communicates with the other HSCL directors.

Faye-she takes notes and follows up with the cataloger.  She has also spoken to the Law Library directors at one of the most recent meetings.

Frank-weekly department heads meeting and as needed he will provide the group highlights of the committee’s meeting.  He has recently started sending the director a copy of the minutes from the meeting.  He is also in constant contact with his director for face-to-face meetings.

Amanda-bi-weekly faculty meeting with the faculty heads and library which she shares updates with during these meetings.  If immediate information needs to go out she’ll email the dean and the associate dean and anyone else affected by the information.

Jean Phillips  Weekly managers meeting - she brings topics to them that are FCLA related.

VI
Prioritization of shipments

· Who gets to send what materials, and in what order.  This item has been tabled recently, but if there is going to be some movement to an interim facility we may need to discuss it now.  

· Putting back on the Agenda for a later date.

VII
Last copy policy 

Robb Waltner and Cheryl McCoy, are both on SSTF and CPC. They brought the idea, as a concept, to CPC. CPC said “Yes, this is a good idea”. Cheryl and Robb will be leading the effort to draft this document through CPC. 

VIII
Wrap-up; scheduling

· Next meeting, June 13, 2011.  Faye & John will not be present at the June meeting.

· Possible discussion topics for June meeting?

· August meeting canceled due to vacation

